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A Message from Pastor Laura 
In the wee hours of the morning, before the sun appears over the horizon, 

birds begin a great symphony that scientists call the ñdawn chorus.ò 

Advent is the churchôs dawn chorus. It starts in the silence, in the shadows, 

and looks to the light.  - The SALT Project 

 Dear Friends, 

 Advent is a season of extraordinary courage and  

 feathered hope, taking wing in the worldôs darkest time.  

 As days grow shorter and nights stretch longer, we may  

 feel a bit ñdownò ourselves. Many of us leave for work 

  in the dark and return home after sunset, with even the 

 National Institutes of Health warning that this darkness 

 Prompts our bodies to release melatonin, urging us to 

nest and rest. Yet, despite the shadows, Advent dares to sing out: Rejoice! 

The Light of the World is coming! Dawn is near! 

This yearôs Advent series, ñThe Dawn Chorus,ò will flock around the birds 

of the Northern Hemisphere, showing us how to live and soar through the 

darkness as we wait for Christôs light. Weôll kick off on December 1 with 

the Cardinal of Hope, helping us ñcardinallyò reflect on the ñhopes and 

fears of all the years.ò On December 8, the Bluebird of Peace will wing its 

way into our hearts, calling us to work for peace in a world that could use a 

little more harmony. December 15 is our traditional Sunday of Joy, filled 

with the sweet ñcheepò of the Sparrowôs song. And on December 22, our 

family-friendly worship will perch on the theme of Love, reminding us that 

God is like a mother hen, sheltering us under wings of warmth and 

protection. 

To keep our spirits soaring, each household will receive a weekly 

devotional throughout Advent to guide our way. Our community will also 

come together to spread the joy of the season through our annual Deacon 

Cookie Sale, a Parentôs Night Out, Preschool Sunday, a Christmas Caroling 

Party, and, of course, our cherished Christmas Eve worship. Together, weôll 

ruffle our feathers against the cold and shine our light, eagerly awaiting the 

day when Jesus returns with healing in his wings. 

May this Advent season lift you with renewed hope, peace, joy, and loveð

and may we all find something to crow about! 

In Christôs love, 

Pastor Laura 

 

December 202 4 
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Music Notes 
By Shelby Gracey 
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During this Advent and Christmas 

season, weôll have a variety of 

beautiful music in our morning 

worship services, offered by the 

Chancel Choir, the Campanile Bells, 

GPM, and some special duets.  Our 

Christmas Eve service on Tuesday, 

December 24 at 7:00 p.m. will include 

scriptures, carols, candlelight, and 

many musical selections throughout 

the service.  Weôre very blessed at 

SHUP to have so many talented 

singers and musicians, who all work 

hard to help us celebrate the coming of 

the Christ Child through beautiful, 

seasonal music! 

So many wonderful carols have been 

written for the Christmas season, that 

itôs hard to get a chance to sing all of 

éé 

 

them throughout the few short weeks 

of Advent and Christmas.  One carol 

that is so loved is the tender childrenôs 

carol, Away in a Manger. 

ñWith its simply worded expression of 

love for the Lord Jesus and trust in His 

faithful care, the hymn appeals to 

young and old alike.  It is usually one 

of the first Christmas songs learned in 

early childhood; yet its pleasing 

melody and gentle message preserve it 

in our affections all through life. 

ñFor some time ñAway in the Mangerò 

was titled ñLutherôs Cradle Hymn.ò  It 

was thought to have been written by 

Martin Luther for his own children and 

then passed on by German mothers.  

Modern research discounts this claim, 

however.  Stanzas one and two first 

appeared in the Little Childrenôs Book, 

published in Philadelphia in 1885.  The 

third verse was written by a Methodist 

minister, John T. McFarland, in the 

early 1900s when an additional stanza 

for this carol was desired for use at a 

church childrenôs day program. 

ñHow important it is that we take time 

to help our children see beyond the 

glitter of the Christmas season and 

teach them the true meaning of 

Christôs birth.  The most thrilling story 

ever known to man began in 

Bethlehem at Christmas.ò 

(ñAmazing Grace: 366 Inspiring Hymn 

Stories for Daily Devotions,ò Kenneth W. 

Osbeck, Kregel Publications, 2002, p. 

356.) 

 
Away in a manger, no crib for a bed, the little Lord Jesus laid down His sweet head; 

The stars in the sky looked down where He lay, the little Lord Jesus, asleep on the hay. 
 

The cattle are lowing, the Baby awakes, but little Lord Jesus, no crying He makes; 
I love Thee, Lord Jesus! Look down from the sky, and stay by my cradle till morning is nigh. 

 
Be near me, Lord Jesus, I ask Thee to stay close by me forever, and love me, I pray; 

Bless all the dear children in Thy tender care, and fit us for heaven, to live with Thee there. 
 

mailto:cmhuber8@comcast.netil.com
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All the turkey has finally made its way into containers, and what remains of the stuffing and veggies is 

portioned out for a few lunches over the next few days. As the dishwasher hums away, the Gracey  

 family is gearing up for one of their favorite Thanksgiving traditions. And no, it  

 is not just about digesting a delicious meal or catching the last football gamesð 

 it's time to kick off the hour-plus adventure of hauling out the Christmas  

 decorations! With a thud, the attic ladder comes down from the ceiling, and  

 mom is ready to dive into the crawl space that is home to nearly 55 boxes of  

 decorations that have been hibernating since around March.  

 The family takes their places: Mom is crawling in the attic, navigating through 

  the nooks and crannies, while Ryan (the middle son) stays at the top of the 

  stairs. Sarajane (the youngest) is stationed at the bottom, and Andrew (the  

 oldest) is busy moving boxes around as Dadðour very own Father  

 Christmas/St. Nick/lead decoratorðdecides where each box needs to go: the 

  back porch, downstairs, or the living room, all while referencing his trusty 

photo albums that show how everything was arranged in years past.  

This is just the beginning! It usually takes about two weeks to swap out the regular decorations for all the 

Christmas cheer, and once the season is over, we will tuck everything back into the attic againðanother hour 

or so of work. But hey, we get to enjoy the Christmas-themed home until around March (and honestly, after 

all that effort, who wouldnôt want to!). Then comes the big switch back to regular decorations, which 

involves two more round trips to and from the attic, until the decorations are safely tucked away until 

November.  

You are getting a peek at a beloved Gracey family  

tradition that has been going strong since any of us can  

remember. A lot of folks have a hard time believing just  

how special this house really is. In chatting with Dad  

about the inspiration behind his Christmas wonderlandð 

after all, a collection of nearly 3,000 Santa Clauses does  

not just happen by itselfðhe shared, ñIt was never  

something I set out to do, but over 30-40 years, it just  

evolved. Like any collection, it just keeps growing.ò  

And wow, does it grow! (cont. next page)  

 

By Ryan Gracey 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For instance, my parents switch out their regular  

dinnerware for holiday-themed cups, plates, and  

dishware. Some might say that does not sound too wild,  

but how about a whole coffee table filled with Steelers- 

themed Santa Clauses? That collection has made its  

move from the living  room coffee table due to concerns  

about the youngest Gracey/Obarsky, little Lorelei  

(who is now 1.5 years old), bumping her head. Never fear, like all good Presbyterian ministers, I have lost 

count regarding the number of nativities he owns as well. Lastly, not to be outdone, I must mention the pièce 

de résistance: each ringlet on the shower curtain features an individual Santa, perfectly complementing the 

Santa Claus toilet seat cover!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I would love to revisit Dadôs estimate of his Santa collection, which he believes is ñaround 2,500-3,000.ò 

There is a longstanding debate within the Gracey household that maybe you, dear reader, can help settle. 

When Sarajane counted the Santas, she counted each Claus individually. For example: if there is a Santa 

pickup truck that has 7 Santas on it, that would count as 7. Dad, however, would only consider it one since 

they are all attached to one object. Depending on where you weigh in on this debate, that 3,000 could shoot 

up to almost 6,000! I will be gathering thoughts from everyone on upcoming Sundays to settle this.  

In 2024, things look a bit different. With the kids all moved out, Dad has downsized the decorations to about 

40 boxes, all gathered in the downstairs room. No more crawling around in a cramped attic. Although I look 

back on those days fondly, Dad now gets to start decorating at a leisurely pace around Thanksgiving, and he 

can have everything organized in about a week. ñIôm really excited for Lorelei to help decorate this year; 

sheôs going to love all the different decorations and be such a great little helper!ò Dad shared with enthusiasm 

when I asked what he is looking forward to the most. 

As I wrap up this little insight into my dadôs incredible Christmas haven, I encourage you to reach out to him. 

His collection is too special to miss and one I never miss an opportunity to share with others. A phone call to 

ask some questions or even request to see a photo album would mean a lot, but the main way to experience 

this is a personal tour.  You truly need to see this for yourself.  

After all, St. Nicholas loves spreading Christmas cheer, and there is no one better to do that than my dadð

with thousands of Santas to back him up! 
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Directory Corrections/Additions 

The SHUP Fall 2024 Directory was distributed in mid-November.  Please note these 

corrections in your copy. 

 Afua Akompong Thomas Akompong 

 Email: afuaakompong@gmail.com  Email: akompong@sbcglobal.net 

 Cell Phone: (312)307-0545 

 Ted Bergfelt    Michelle Escobar 

 Email: tedbergfelt@gmail.com   534 Buena Vista Avenue 

  Santa Cruz, CA  95062 

Amy Sumner 

Address: 661 Greenlee Road 

Pittsburgh, PA  15227 

Email: amysumner88@yahoo.com 

Cell Phone: (412)225-2171 

 


